Environment and Planning Strategic Policy Committee Meeting 
Held on 8th September 2015 at 11pm, Old Reference Library, Council Offices, Farnham Street, Cavan 
Present: 
Councillor (Cllr). D. Brady (Chairperson), Cllr. W. Bennett, Cllr. F. Curtin, Cllr. V. Smith, Cllr. M. Argue, F. McCabe (Environment Pillar), J. Jackson (Construction) J Brannigan (Acting Director of Service), M. Galligan (Acting Senior  Planner), C. O’Callaghan (Senior Chemist), C. Craven (AO), A. Treanor,  Acting Senior  Executive Scientist, G. Boyd, Capital Projects Manager.
Apologies:
Bernard Engel, Thomas Cooney
Members undertook a tour of the new Cavan Waste Water Treatment Plant beforehand.
1. Minutes of previous meeting

The minutes were proposed by Cllr. Val Smith and Seconded by Cllr. Winston Bennett. 
2. Matters Arising

No matters arising.
3. Environmental Monitoring of Agricultural Sector

Allison advised that 43 agricultural complaints were investigated in 2014.  These issues included (a) inappropriate land spreading, (b) unsuitable collection, storage and management of organic fertilisers and (c) in appropriate wintering of animals.  Allison stated that 61 farms were inspected in 2014.  31 of which required no further action, of the remaining 30 farms that required further action, 18 cases have been closed.  The remaining 12 cases will require further inspections and it is expected that these cases will close by year end.  Allison concluded by referring to the fact that water quality in the river and lakes across Cavan is improving.  The Chairperson thanked Allison for her detailed presentation.  Cllrs. Argue and Bennett complimented the council staff for their proactive and helpful approach towards Farmers.  
Following a discussion on farm inspections, Allison explained that the Local Authority work together with the Department of Agriculture and referred to the EPA’s standard inspection form.  In order to assist farmers, the Council has developed its own template which is discussed with Farmers during inspections.  The data collected is thereafter transferred to the EPA Template Form.
4. Water Transformation Plan
Gary Boyd provided details of developments in Irish Water and progress in respect of capital projects: 
· Kingscourt Project will go to tender in March / April 2016 to a value of €1.6 million;

· Cavan Water Treatment Plant will be completed to a value of €2.1 million;

· Kingscourt Water Treatment Plant Pipeline will be completed by year end;
· Cavan Waste Water Treatment Plant Network due for completion by the end of October.
Cllr. W. Bennett sought clarification on the Ballinagh Treatment Plant and in reply Gary stated that the project was at feasibility stage with Irish Water.  The Chairperson queried the status of the Swanlinbar Water Treatment Plant.  Gary advised that the Council have raised the project with Irish Water and it was hoped that consultants would be appointed in due course.  Fintan queried how capital projects were prioritised.  In response, the Director of Service indicated that Cavan County Council always competed for projects with other Local Authorities, even when funding for Water was controlled by the Department of Environment.
5. Waste Enforcement/illegal Dumping
The Administrative Officer stated that the number of waste and litter complaints had increased from 307 in 2011 to 512 in 2014.  By the end of August 2015, 490 complaints had been recorded.  He noted that roadside litter accounted for 54% of all complaints, with a further 15% on private lands and 11% recorded in private estates/houses.  His presentation also featured photographic evidence of illegal dumping in various locations across the County.  Conor also explained the factors influencing the rise in recorded complaints and current developments in waste management.  The Chairperson welcomed the presentation and stated that that it highlighted the persistent problem of illegal dumping.  Cllr, F. Curtin commented on the disturbing nature of illegal dumping and queried whether a litter fine of €150 was too low.  In reply, J. Brannigan stated that the Local Authority had made representations to the Department of Environment about increasing the penalty for a litter fine. amount.  However, he explained that it was up to the Department to change the litter fine charge.  
Conor referred to the rise in recorded number of complaints and the number of repeat offenders was alluded too.  A number of queries were raised by members in relation to litter.  The Administrative Officer responded by advising that all complaints are fully investigated.  The rise in complaints has resulted in increased costs for the Local Authority in respect of clean ups and additional staff time.  
He confirmed that fines had been issued to householders who had given their waste to bogus unauthorised waste collectors.  A number of litter and waste prosecutions had taken place in May and June and had received news coverage in the Anglo Celt.  He alluded to the ongoing cost of provision of CCTV to deter illegal dumping.
Any Other Business 

On behalf of the members of the SPC, the Chairperson thanked John Brannigan for his input into the work and policy formulation of the committee and wished him well for the future in his new posting in Longford County Council.
